

January, 2014

**Dear Show Secretary,** 

## Please liaise with your Safety Officer on the enclosed

Following on from significant improvements in Health & Safety in 2013, ShowjumpingIreland is committed to ensuring these and further improvements are undertaken in 2014. The measures taken to date have been favourably received by Insurers and have had a positive impact on our 2014 Policy. It is essential that all involved in the sport continue to have Health & Safety to the fore in their pursuit of the sport.

There will be inspections carried out at venues throughout the country and your cooperation in ensuring you attain a high standard of Health & Safety is important and in the best interests of your Show.

To assist with the above, ShowjumpingIreland will be appointing a Health & Safety Officer who will assist the National Health & Safety Committee and this person will liaise with you as necessary during the year.

We would ask you to read the enclosed documentation carefully and if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact your Regional Safety Officer or the SJI Office. Please note it is a legal requirement to carry out risk assessment (Form HS/03). This pack contains the necessary documentation for your Show and we would ask that you complete the relevant forms and return them to your Regional Chief Safety Officer. If you require further copies of the enclosed, they are available on the S.J.I. website.

## Regional Chief Safety Officers

Ray P. Halpin – Lydilan, Claregalway, Co. Galway. Mobile:086 3360801

Tom Holden – Rynelf, Moorchurch, Julianstown, Co. Meath. Mobile: 086 2588348

Joe Murphy – 226 St. John's Park, Waterford, Co. Waterford. Mobile: 086 6484739

Lithgow Currie – 109 Bolea Rd., Limavady, Co. Derry. BT49 OQU. Mobile: 00447775918660

Niall Duffy – Hazelwood Farm, Caherdangan, Craughwell, Co. Galway. Mobile: 087 2631223

Yours sincerely,

PHILIP PURCELL
General Manager